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	Critical Bluebook Update Released

	On March 15th, 2024, College Board released a critical update for Bluebook that is required for Colorado PSAT/SAT testing this spring.
 
If Bluebook is configured to auto-update, open Bluebook before the day of the assessment and compare the version number displayed on the bottom right corner of the Bluebook sign-in screen to the version listed in the table below.        
             
	Device Type
	Latest Bluebook Version

	Chromebooks
	BT-2024-3-15 0:20

	Macs
	VSN-1.12.9 BT-2024-3-15 0:23

	iPads
	VSN-1.12.9 BT-2024-2-8 1:29

	Windows
	VSN-1.12.9 BT-2024-3-15 0:23


 
If testing devices don’t allow Bluebook auto-updates, perform manual updates.
Get installation instructions for each device type.
 
Learn more on Bluebook Updates: https://bluebook.collegeboard.org/technology/updates

	CMAS Proctor Caching

	CDE encourages districts to proctor cache CMAS test content prior to testing online. Proctor caching downloads and encrypts the secure test content to a local proctor caching device (e.g., desktop computer). The local computer then delivers test content to student testing devices on testing days rather than having the student devices individually pull content from Pearson's servers. Proctor caching should take place after online test sessions are created, but before they are prepared. CMAS math, ELA, and science forms will be available for proctor caching on Monday, March 18th.
 
Click to view Set Up and Use Proctor Cache.

	TestNav and Pearson Access Next Status Website

	Pearson’s Colorado status hub website provides real-time updates on operations of TestNav, PearsonAccessnext and our PearsonAccessnext training site. You can also subscribe to Pearson’s Colorado status hub via email, phone, or slack. Here is the link: https://co-testnav.statushub.io/
 

	CMAS TestNav Technology Support

	The Assessment Division’s Technology Specialist, Collin Bonner, is available to field TestNav technology questions from District Technology Coordinators to help ensure that your testing sites and devices are prepared for online testing.   Reach out via email Bonner_C@cde.state.co.us or call 303-895-5750 for support.
 
Pearson Customer Support
Sign into PearsonAccessnext for Chat Support
1-888-687-4759
Monday – Friday 7:00 am - 6:00 pm (MST)
 

	For More Information

	To unsubscribe from this listserv send email to: DTC-signoff-request@CDELIST.CDE.STATE.CO.US
 
Previous CDE Technology updates can be viewed at http://www.cde.state.co.us/assessment/announcements
 
If you have any questions, please contact Collin Bonner at Bonner_C@cde.state.co.us
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